
             VILLAGE OF HOFFMAN                                       
              VETERANS MEMORIAL COMMISSION   
                                 April 28, 2024                        

   Minutes       
      

1pm – Hoffman Estates Police Department       
 
 
Members in Attendance: Les Montag – Chairperson 
 Bob Mattson - Co-Chair 
 Jeff Camiliere 
 Rob Fleming 
 Gerald Gold 
  Bill Hafner 
 Herbert Joseph 
  Mark Kwiatkowski  
  Ted Korth 
 Cheryl Novas 
 Gary Pilafas 
  Tom Zasadil 
  
Staff Liaison Chief Cawley 
  
    
Chairman Montag called the meeting to order at 1:09PM and took attendance. 

Approval of Minutes: 

Commission Kwiatkowski moved to approve the minutes of the January 28, 2024 meeting as 
well as the spelling corrections for Commissioners Zasadil’s and Korth names; seconded by 
Commissioner Pilafas. 
 
Motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Chairman’s Report: 
 
Chairman Montag stated that the lights and the sound system were now working.  Other items 
would be discussed under New Business. 
 
Liaison Report: 
 
Chief Cawley reported that the flashlights as handout gifts had been purchased.  The wreaths would 
be refurbished for Memorial Day, and patriotic ribbon would be added for Novembers Veterans 
Day.  She also pointed out that Village Clerk, Bev Romanoff would be retiring the end of June, and 
Chief Cawley had been asked to see if Veterans Commission would like to oversee the 2024 9/11 
event.  Commission Kwiatkowski suggested they give it a one-time try.  By a show of hands, it was 
decided that the Veterans Commission would oversee the event for 2024 and Commissioner Novas 
volunteered to spearhead it for the Commission. 
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Old Business: 

Chairman Montag pointed out that the Commission is in good shape for supplies.  

New Business: 

Chairman Montag stated that Memorial Day would be the same as in the past, and 
Commissioners should be at the Police Department by 9:30AM.  The flag would then be escorted 
by a Hoffman Estates police officer to St. Peter Lutheran Church in Schaumburg where the 
ceremony would commence. 

4th of July parade will take place on Illinois Blvd., Chairman Montag would notify commissioners 
as to the staging area for the float as soon as he has been notified for any commissioners who 
want to walk along side the float. 
 
Other: 
 
Chairman Montag stated he had not received the application yet for the Septemberfest Parade. 
 
Adjournment: 
 
Commissioner Kwiatkowski  moved to adjourn the meeting at 1:25PM;  seconded by 
Commissioner Mattson. 
 
Motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 
 
 
 
 
________________________________________________________________________________
Submitted by: Myrtle Montag                                                           Approved: 
HECPAA Volunteer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next meeting of the Veterans Memorial Commission is scheduled for will be  
Sunday July 28, 2024 at the Hoffman Estates Police Department 

 


